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Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Minutes
October 1, 2009
The meeting opened at 7:00 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Carmine Cioffi, Vice-Chairman; Dick Gardner, Member; Peter Dascoulias, Member and Bob Ward, Town Planner.

Also in attendance: Ian Raymond, Energy Committee and Marsha Martel, MPAC representative (Budget Committee).

         1. Role Call
As listed above. 

Steve Ober, Selectmen‘s Representative; Cindy Merchant, Alternate; Evelyn Auger, Alternate and Terry Lewis, Alternate.

3. Old Business

a. Joint Meeting of Sanbornton Planning Board with Master Plan Advisory Committee(MPAC) to review draft Master Plan.


Bob Ward stated that in the Goals and Objectives section he would like to compare the new goals listed to the prior goals of the 1995 Master Plan. In the Land Use section the old goal to maintain the physical environment has been repeated and improved upon while other existing goals have also been expanded upon. Bob Ward further stated that the Land Development goal is new to the 2010 Master Plan. Chair Bormes stated that he would like to see the wording “Innovative Land Use Planning Techniques” included here as a point of reference.

Bob Ward stated that this section is where the Village Plan Alternative will come in. This plan is also referenced as Conservation Planned Unit Development and should be considered the same. Bob Ward pointed out that these developments would be able to occur anywhere in town.

Bob Ward stated that the Energy Goals section is being formulated in the first draft by the Energy Committee. Ian Raymond asked if Solar Easements could be included in current regulations to provide for them where needed. It was decided that this topic requires further research prior to the amending of regulations. Looking to other communities which have current ordinances for these will be helpful in the process. The need for conservation of agricultural land was discussed and the Conservation Planned Use Development was discussed further in regards to its potential for this purpose. 

8. Adjournment


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Peter Dascoulias. All in favor, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:28 pm

Respectfully Submitted, 

Carole Chase

Recording Secretary

